[bookmark: _GoBack]I understand that The Board of Registration in Medicine is proposing a change in the regulation for informed consent. A policy that permits concurrent surgeries in the name of efficiency and lower costs will always be subject to abuse by over zealous hospital administrators who lose sight of the priority of patient safety. Given that such  surgeries occur, an ill advised policy to be sure, and you now have a "sign-in/sign out" requirement of medical staff participants, surely you must include the same requirement for the attending physician. His exclusion, the most important participant, is ridiculous.

Yours truly,
Richard Howe
Milton, Massachusetts 



